
CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES 

The September 2023 Meeting of the Central High School Alumni Association was held on 
Tuesday September 12, 2023 at Central High School, room 126. President Sharon Morris 
presided, minutes were recorded by interim secretary Deborah Nelson-Bush.  
 
Attendees 
President Sharon Morris 
Vice President Tom Auseley 
Treasurer Jayne O’Brien 
Paul Dolan  
Sal Masiello 
Deborah Nelson-Bush 
Gail Davis 
Rochelle Ives 
James Clement 
Lyle Parra 
Elaine Whited 
 
Guests 
Karen McHenry-Central High School Librarian 
 
Call to order 
The meeting was called to order by Pres. Morris at 5:30pm 
 
Meditation 
 A moment of silence was observed for the members of the Association who had recently passed 
away (Don Bianco & Steve Bianchi).  
 
Approval of Minutes 
Tabled pending distribution of minutes to all members. 
 
Officer Reports 
Treasurer 
Treasurer Jane O’Brien presented her report which was placed on file. A motion was made by 
Paul O’Brien and seconded by Sal Masiello to approve the Treasurers report. 
 
Secretary 
No report. President Morris shared that secretary Sal Massiello resigned. The president appointed 
Deborah Nelson-Bush as the Interim Secretary until the secretary vacancy could be voted on by 
the membership. 
 
Committee Reports 
Scholarship 
Scholarship Committee Chairman Paul Dolan reported that all awards were presented at the 
Central High Honors Day Ceremony in May 2023 by he and Past President Gene Richmond 



leaving a scholarship fund balance of $0.00. Discussion was held regarding the history of the 
scholarship fund and fundraising for the scholarship fund.  
 
Membership 
All attendees present introduced themselves and their affiliation with Central High School. 
 
Bylaws 
Copies of the bylaws were shared with those present. 
 
New Business 
Student Research Project 
Karen McHenry C.H.S.Library/Media Specialist gave a presentation on supporting students with 
their senior research project. Her request will be sent to the membership. 
 
Athletics Support 
President Morris discussed an opportunity to support all of the Central High Athletic teams 
including the football team which is coached by Central Alumni, Michael Washington. 
 
Committee Assignments 
President Morris encouraged attendees to sign up for committees. A sign-up form will be sent to 
the membership. 
 
Old Business 
CHSAA Website 
Discussion was held regarding access to the official Central High School Alumni website.  
 
President Morris and Vice President Auseley will report back to the association about providing 
access to update the website and the new business concerns.  
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Paul O’Brien and seconded by Paul Dolan to adjourn the meeting at 6:15pm. 
Motion passed.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Deborah Nelson-Bush 
Interim Secretary 
Central High School Alumni Association 
 
 
 


